
 

Amendment #5 

Request for Proposals 

Annapolis District Court, Network Recorder Security Surveillance System  

Contract Number K19-0061-89 

The following questions for the above referenced RFP were received by e-mail and are answered 

and posted for all prospective Offerors.  The statements and interpretations contained in the 

following responses to questions are not binding on the Maryland Judiciary unless the RFP is 

expressly amended.  The following changes/additions are listed below; new language has been 

underlined and language deleted has been marked with a strikeout (ex. language deleted) 

 

PORFP Number: 

 

K19-0061-89, Annapolis District Court 

 

Installation: 1.Do prevailing wage rates apply to this project? 

No 

2. The Price Proposal Form (Attachment E) has (1) line items per floor with 

a quantity and unit price. 

•Is the quantity column for the contractor to put the number of cameras per 

floor?  

Yes, that is okay 

•How should the cost for the NVR, network switches, monitors, 

workstations, etc. be distributed  

Yes 

between the ground floor, first floor, and second floor? 

•Will lump sum proposals be accepted? A unit price can be provided to add 

a camera if required. 

Provide a detailed breakdown per floor. 

 

3. When is the expected date of notice to proceed? 

In the month of March by the end of the third week. 

 

4. Section 3.4.5 A of the RFP (Page 21) states “Offerors shall address each 

RFP requirement in the 

Technical Proposal…” Is this referring to Section 2 – Statement of Work 

(beginning on page 12), or is 



there a dedicated list of RFP requirements? 

•What information is expected to be provided for this section? 

Please address Section 2 and all addendums (5) regarding the RFP. 

 

 

 

5. The answer to question 15 of Amendment #2 states “Vendors should 

provide a UPS that would allow 

the system to run for 8 hours in the event of a power outage.” 

•This UPS would need to be placed in the second floor IT closet, and based 

on the site survey, the 

current configuration of the closet may not have enough free space to install 

the UPS. The UPS 

meeting these requirements is approximately 4.5ft W x 17in H x 28in D and 

weighs 2,020lbs. 

•The UPS would add approximately 25% to the overall bid cost 

•The UPS requires a 208V power outlet in the second floor IT closet. Is 

this outlet available? 

We will remove the requirement for a back-up power supply. Vendors 

should note that there is no requirement for a back-up power supply with 

this system. 

 

 

Issued by: Alisha Allmond 

Procurement Officer 

February 28, 2019 


